Minutes of the normal meeting of Templeton Community Council
Held on 18th March 2021
Present: Cllrs Peter Morgan (Chair), Liz Burns, Barbara Priest, Charles Hughes, Mark Simpkins, Jason Jennings, Elwyn Morse.
Cllr Morgan welcomed everyone to the meeting. He stated that it had been a year since the meeting had been in the Hall, and sadly no indication that that level of normal was in the near future. 
1) To accept apologies for absence.  Apologies were received from Cllr Kathrin Williams. These were accepted by the Council.

2) To disclose personal and prejudicial interests in the items listed below.  No declarations of interested were made. 

3) To sign the minutes of the previous meeting. The minutes of the meeting on 18th February 2021 had been previously circulated. These were agreed as correct, barring a request from Cllr Morse to provide in them detail on the matters discussed in his report.  This was agreed, and amended ones would be drafted and sent out, and if approved then would be duly signed by the Chairman.

4) To report on matters arising from previous minutes and decide further action as required:

Hall. Audit Wales had responded with no observations but acknowledgement of the lease. It had been signed on 24th February by both parties. The Clerk and Cllr Burns were proceeding with the final stage – lodging the lease with the Land Registry, which requires formal ID verification.

Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant. The Clerk had previously circulated email updates to all. The sound system and projector had been installed satisfactorily, so payment had been made as agreed the previous month. The additional quotation for providing Wifi had been received and circulated. It was agreed to go with this quote because it provided better value and greater flexibility. The Clerk would inform the relevant contractors accordingly. 

Play Park. The board for the balance ramp needed minor adjustments before it was installed. This would be done as soon as possible. The annual inspection report issues would be checked and repairs undertaken as soon as possible.

Knights Court turning head. There was no new contact or information from either PCC or the contractors. After discussion it was agreed the Clerk should contact PCC to state that the contractors had not made any contact with TCC since the issue arose last summer, and ask whether they could advise or assist further.

Footpath past Hall. The deed had been signed, so it was subject to PCC internal work pressures as to when the work would start. It was hoped it would be in the next month or two.  

Templeton history book by Dr. Rob Davies. 71 copies had now been requested and the vast majority had been paid for and collected. Cllr Priest stated that there was still a trickle of interest from those not on social media who were hearing about it by word of mouth.

Car parking on Council owned land. Although vehicles were still using the layby, the car park by the Hall was not often being used by non-Hall users. This would continue to be monitored.

5) New items of business:

Templeton Airfield Request for support for the provision of waste bins. This was discussed, and the Council were unsure who would have responsibility for emptying them, or whether PCC would put bins onto private land. They were, however, in favour of the idea of bins being provided, especially since there was an established footpath  (SP28/24 and SP28/25) across the site. The Clerk would respond accordingly.

Administration. Asset register: this was discussed and the amended version agreed. Internal auditor: it was agreed to ask the Internal Auditor from last year to again carry out this work this year. 

Active Travel consultation. The information on this had been previously circulated, and this was discussed at length. It was agreed that the Clerk should respond concerning several locations on behalf of the Council, such as accessibility on the back lane that ran from Chapel Lane; the footpath to Peter’s Finger which was at times impassable; and the lack of a safe walking route from the Boar’s Head junction towards the Airfield. The Clerk would also advertise the consultation further on social media.

6) Items of correspondence
· Notice of firing – Templeton Airfield. This was noted.
· One Voice Wales free training. This was noted.
· Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales final report. This was noted.
· Elections newsletter. This was noted.
· Cancellation of Long course Weekend for 2021. This was noted.
· Local Government and Elections (Wales) Act 2021 – summary of topics relevant to community councils. This was noted.
· PCC Licensing Policy review. This was noted.
· Welsh Government South West Wales metro and transportation consultation. This was noted.

7) County Councillor’s report. Cllr Morse provided a verbal report to the meeting. He had asked for a response from PCC on the gullies issue from the Boars Head to the Council Depot – repairs had been requested in January. He had also asked for a speed survey on that same road after concerns raised by several residents. He stated a manhole outside Picton House had been raised and reset. PCC Highways had put repairs to Picton Close carriageway into the next year’s structural maintenance programme – Cllr Morse would follow up with a request for a date for the works in April. 
In the ensuring discussion it was stated that a telegraph pole obscured the speed limit sign near the yard, and that a brown tourist sign for Barn Court was still in place years after the business had closed. Cllr Morse stated he would take both of these up with PCC.

8) Financial statement and bank reconciliation – Council main and reserve accounts. 

Bank statement for main account £20,643.50 as at 13th March 2021
Reserves account £2,944.63 as at 13th March 2021. 

Income banked, payments made and income received as per provided bank reconciliation

Current invoices: 	Clerk – salary, expenses, tax. (main account)
			Catering Appliance superstore – dishwasher - £1205.99
The expenditure, reconciliation and payment of the invoices were all agreed by those present. It was agreed that the dishwasher would be plumbed in at a later date prior to the Hall re-opening, and that consumables would also be bought. 
9) Planning
No planning applications for consideration had been received for this meeting.
10) Councillors’ reports and matters for next meeting. 

Cllr Williams had stated that one of the heritage boards by the Play Park needed repair. This would be looked at over the weekend. 
Cllr Morgan stated that some local residents had been litter picking around Templeton, especially West Lane and north of the village, which was really appreciated. It was agreed the Clerk should send a letter of thanks. The Clerk was also asked to raise the issue of significant litter in the area with PCC.
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11) Next meeting. 
The next meeting was agreed to take place on Thursday 15th April 2021, to be held using Zoom.  

Cllr Morgan then thanked everyone for attending the meeting. There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9.55pm.
